October 27, 2011, School Board Minutes, Page 3

[image: image1.jpg]


B 67
DRAFT-10/20/2011
FINAL –10/27/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For October 27, 2011 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:07 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at Santa Teresa High School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer 
     Viramontes
     Members absent: Daniel Castillo.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The presentation of colors was done by the STHS NJROTC Color Guard and the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chief Joseph Trejo.  The pledge to the New Mexico flag was led by Mrs. Viramontes and the Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

      A.  Superintendent’s Report
Principal Kathryn Harper welcomed everyone to Santa Teresa High School.  The concert Warrior Band performed before the board meeting.  Student art work and work products from the Career and Tech students was on display throughout the cafeteria.  The year book staff had slides of student life on a screen on the stage. Sponsors from the Girls Club Kris Mena and Alicia Stevens spoke briefly about their new club.  Girls Club secretary Katrina Arroyo and Treasurer Cynthia Sanchez addressed the Board with information about their club.  

Superintendent Yturralde announced that October is Principal’s month and asked the principal’s to come forward.   The principal’s were recognized and given a potted miniature rose plant from the Board and Superintendent Yturralde.
CHS Media production teacher Steven Gabaldon gave a brief report on the media student’s trip to Laughlin, Nevada.  The students sold about 600 DVD’s raising over $5,500.00 for their club.  Mr. Gabaldon said his students took the NOCTI Audio-Visual Communication assessments for certification, all of his students scored above 90 percent. They are working on their next video, High Heels for High Hopes, a cancer benefit.  His students are currently competing with three schools in LCP Schools doing public service announcements on anti-drug.  The winner of the PSA’s will have their video played before the movies at the Cine Port 10.  Mr. Gabaldon said they needed support he asked for people to vote by going on Face Book and cast a vote (like) for the CHS media production club as the LCPS are rallying against them for votes.
Superintendent Yturralde congratulated North Valley Elementary, who had four students and Santa Teresa Elementary, who had eleven students selected for the All State Choir   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked all of the principals for their service and congratulated them on a job well done.  Mr. Ford, Ms. Saenz and Mrs. Viramontes attended the Region VII Board Meeting where Secretary Designate Hannah Skandera was present.  He said everyone was proud that Mrs. Viramontes is the current president for Region VII.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz said she had enjoyed the displays and thanked new principal Kathryn Harper for the creative atmosphere.  She said that pumpkins on display at North Valley are very beautifully done.  Ms. Saenz commented on the grading schedule and the waiver for NCLB that were discussed at the Region VII meeting by Secretary Skandera.  Ms. Saenz said she attended the Support Services presentation by Mr. Chavez and enjoyed all of the information presented.  She thanked a parent that was present telling him that she knew he was from her area and advised him to join the GPAC.  Ms. Saenz thanked LCSN for the real nice article on Natalie Castellanos, senior GHS volleyball player.     

	
	Secretary Viramontes thanked STHS for hosting the meeting and the atmosphere prepared for the meeting.  Mrs. Viramontes said she had attended the GPAC (Gadsden Parent Advisory Council) meetings.  Monthly.    She thanked Mr. Yturralde and Mr. Ray Lara for organizing these monthly meetings.  Mrs. Viramontes also attended the Santa Teresa Outreach Program which works with local agencies to work on how to help students before they are in trouble.  She said that the Region VII meeting held at one of LCPS new middle schools was a success with speakers from PED, Secretary Skandera, NMAA, Gary Trip and CES, David Torres.  She informed everyone of an upcoming hearing in Alamogordo held by the PED on November 2nd.   She is happy that she is able to serve at the state level always representing Gadsden ISD.  She congratulated all of the fall sports that made it to the state competitions and wish them the best of luck.  Mrs. Viramontes challenged everyone to bump up the donation and give more than last year.  She commended the District for doing better than LCPS on their TEWP campaign.   She was at Sunland Park Elementary and they were on television on a PBS show called Bless and Beyond with Robert Bettes.  She ended congratulating the principals once more.  

	
	Board member Gloria Irigoyen thanked STHS.  She is a band parent and enjoyed the music they were playing.  She said all of our students are very talented and thanks to their teachers and principals who work very hard to make our schools better.  She said she enjoys representing the district and was glad to be back as she has been very busy with her job with the City of Anthony.  

	
	Daniel Castillo – Absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – Absent 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.   A.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for October 13, 2011 of the Special School Board meeting with the correction that she was not present at the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.              

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	
	8.  Action Items:  None 

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Quarterly Budget Report For the Quarter Ended September 20, 2011 
	A. Steve Suggs the District’s Interim Deputy Superintendent and CFO gave the Board an overview of the Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ending September 20, 2011.  Mr. Suggs said that the District is now on quarterly reporting to PED therefore at the end of each quarter the monthly budget report will be the quarterly report as submitted to PED. He said there is adequate cash in the operational funds to cover the outstanding payroll liabilities and still have a cash balance on hand.  The District has not had to request a cash advance for the last two years, which means we are on the right path as far as managing our funds.  

	SES Contract Template For 2011-2012
	B. Ann Steinhoff  said there was only two changes which was the year and grammatical recommended by the attorney on the SES contract template which will be used by the 40 providers serving approximately 1320 out of an eligible 5,000 students.  The criteria for the students to be eligible are that they must be low income and low achieving in grades 1 – 12.   Ms. Steinhoff indicated that Gadsden I.S.D. would be one of the providers for these services.  

	AVANCE Community Partnership Agreement 
	C. AVANCE Assistant Director Josie Ramirez gave the Board information on the services provided under the Community Partnership Agreement with the District.  Currently AVANCE has parent centers at Desert View Elementary, Sunland Park Elementary, Mesquite Elementary, La Union Elementary, Vado Elementary, Anthony Elementary, Sunrise Elementary, Berino Elementary and North Valley Elementary.  

	Closed Session
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-, H-8, NMSA  1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:12 p.m.   

	Reconvene
	11.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 6:59 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Jennifer Viramontes, School Board Secretary
        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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